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This is Woodbridge Mayor John McCormac and today is Friday, October 16. 

The Township numbers continue to stay high with 33 new general public cases of 

Coronavirus over the last three days with 16 on Tuesday, eight on Wednesday and 

nine on Thursday. There were no new cases in outside facilities and once again, 

no new deaths to report. 

The last day we had over 16 cases was May 2 and our 76 cases in the last seven 

days is our highest since that first week in May. October is already higher than the 

months of July and August and at the rate we are going it will surpass June and 

September. 

The good news is that there are only three cases this month that required 

hospitalization and everyone recently has recovered or is recovering. 

We are changing gears on the virtual Veteran’s Parade since we really do not have 

many living Woodbridge residents who fought in World War II other than those in 

the Veteran’s home where visitations are strictly limited.  

Instead, we will collect pictures and short biographies of anyone who fought in 

World War II while a resident of Woodbridge now living or deceased and include 

them in a video on Veteran’s Day that includes clips of prior parades. If your 

parent or grandparent fought please send us a picture and summary of their 

service to wbmayor@twp.woodbridge.nj.us.  

A Breast Cancer Awareness walk will occur tomorrow at 11 a.m. on Inman Avenue 

in Colonia from Oak Ridge Heights School 21 down to Colonia Middle School. 
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Tomorrow is also the annual Mayor’s Health Expo at the Health 

Center next to the Main Library from 11-2. There will be fitness 

classes, food vendors and plenty for children to do. 

Our Halloween events will all be virtual this year using email at 

recreationdepartment@twp.woodbridge.nj.us. 

Send pictures of your home for our Home for our Home 

Decorating contest by October 23 and pictures of your kids and 

grandkids dressed up for Halloween by November 2 for our 

Costume contest and pictures of your painted pumpkins by 

October 26. You can pick up a pumpkin and paint at The Woodbridge Community 

Center next week during specific dates and times depending on what section of 

town you live in and you must sign up in advance at 

register.communitypass.net/townshipofwoodbridge. Our web site has all the 

details. 

So my dopey friend walked into the Library and went up to the front desk and 

said “I would like a cheeseburger, fries and a soda” and the Librarian said “Sir, this 

is a library.” So my friend said (whispering) “Oh I am so sorry. I would like a 

cheeseburger, fries and a soda” 

Thank you. Stay safe and have a great weekend. 
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